Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: February 8, 2023
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



John Minichino Jr., Supervisor
Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman



Kevin Hicks, Supervisor

Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer

Joel Noland – Supervisor - ZOOM
Thomas Shafer - Supervisor

Bob Flagor –Associate Supervisor





Jon Groth – Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 

John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor

Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Bill Lillibridge – ISWCC - ZOOM
Sarah Garcia – BCSWCD- ZOOM
Kristin Lowell – DEQ
Lily Conrad – DEQ

Kelli Moe – Boat Station Manager

Betty Mobbs – Lazy J Ranch

Meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Linda Ely moved, and Wes Evans seconded the motion to approve the January’s 2023 minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Linda Ely moved, and Wes Evans seconded the motion to approve the January’s 2023 financial reports. MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS with updates:

Staffing and Office

· The recent graduate we selected for the Coeur d’Alene office is Gabriel Traver.  He will be starting on February 13th.  Gabriel recently graduated with a Master’s degree in Forestry.
· We received a few applications for the NACD partner position, so Cindy and I will be doing interviews in the next week or so to try and make a selection.  
Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· We are currently in the process of finalizing conservation plans, assessments, and rankings by our February 17th deadline.  We should know not long after that who and how many applications are funded with our original allocation of funds.  

· Something I mentioned last month that is new this year, is a process called Act Now.  This is allowing us to take eligible applications in the CPA/DIA/CEMA, Energy, and Organic Pools.  

· This means we can rank and move these forward to contracts before the ranking deadline as long as they meet a minimum ranking threshold.  So these pools will be funded off the top, before we get to the majority of the pools.    

· We currently have 4 of the applications already obligated into contracts using this process with a couple of more in the works.  

· The second EQIP signup will be April 7th.   This is only for select fund pools like Sage Grouse Initiative, Water management entities, Cheatgrass challenge, Joint Chiefs, Watersmart, and the new Tribal fund pool.  

Civil Rights – February is Black History Month

In 1976 President Gerald R. Ford officially recognized Black History Month in the United States calling on all Americans to “seize the opportunity to honor the too-often neglected accomplishments of Black Americans in every area of endeavor throughout our history.” 

In the 47 years since President Ford’s proclamation, Black History Month has become an annual tradition in February and serves as a chance to honor the diverse impact of Black Americans throughout the nation’s history. This includes the lasting impact Black farmers, landowners and communities have had on agriculture throughout the country.

“The story of agriculture throughout America and here in Indiana can’t be told without the contributions of Black farmers and they continue to play a key role in providing the food and fiber the world depends on,” said Dan Hovland, acting state conservationist for USDA’s Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) in Indiana. “The contributions of Black farmers can be seen very clearly in communities such as Lyles Station, Indiana where families have farmed the same land for more than 150 years. The rich tradition continues through today farmers such as Sharrona Moore, who operates Lawrence Community Gardens in Indianapolis.”

Under the leadership of NRCS Chief Terry Cosby and Secretary of Agriculture Tom Vilsack, NRCS is committed to promoting equity in everything we do and ensuring Black farmers have equal access to all available resources to help their farms.

NRCS works directly with farmers of all scales including urban farmers managing less than an acre of a land to row crop farmers managing thousands of acres of cropland. No matter the scale of their operation, NRCS has resources available to help people help the land and conserve their vital natural resources including air, soil and water while also combating climate change. Through its many Farm Bill programs NRCS has special provisions available to assist historically underserved producers including Black and limited resource farmers.

Historically underserved producers receive priority access to program funding, advanced payment options and higher payment rates to help them implement practices on their land.

“Historically underserved producers have faced significant barriers to accessing USDA programs and services, but NRCS is committed to removing those barriers and providing assistance to all those who need it,” said Hovland. “NRCS has developed a five-year equity action plan and this commitment serves as the foundation of every decision being made under the current administration.”

To learn more about NRCS’ commitment to equity visit https://www.nrcs.usda.gov/resources/guides-and-instructions/nrcs-equity-action-plan. To learn more about Black History Month visit https://www.africanamericanhistorymonth.gov/.

· As always, board members are welcomed to request civil rights training from NRCS. 

· We strongly believe that a diverse workforce in an inclusive environment will improve individual and organizational performance and result in better value to customers, clients, taxpayers, and other stakeholders. We look forward to working with agencies to create a more diverse, high performing workforce.

Next on the agenda was Bill Lillibridge, ISWCC updated that Katie Yoder’s last day has been pushed back one week to February 16, 2023.  ISWCC is looking to start posting the job so they can get a replacement as soon as possible.
Next on the agenda was Karla Freeman, District Administrator.  Karla updated on the following projects:

 Leading Idaho Initiative Project – Scope of Works has been completed on bother projects, Wolf Lodge Creek Reach #5 and Toedter – Floodplain Access Project.  These have been completed and submitted to Jamie Brunner, DEQ and we will be receiving the MOUs on these any day.

Tree Sales – Karla updated that the District currently has just over 1200 trees left to sale.  
Yearly Audit – Karla updated that the yearly audit is completed, and a copy of the final audit was given to each board member as well as an electronic copy in their emails. 
NACD Grant – We have reposted the job on Indeed, the job description has been edited more towards an administrative position. We are hoping to have more candidates with this revision.
Five Year Plan/Annual Plan – Karla updated that directly following the board meeting today, on there will be a workshop for all interested board members to stay to work on updating this plan that is due to the ISWCC by March 31,2023. 

Karla also updated on the upcoming Spring meeting that will be held on Thursday April 20, 2023.  She is still working on securing a room and catering for this meeting.

Next on the agenda was Kristen Lowell, DEQ to discuss the Fernan Lake Pilot Project.  Kristin explained the project application and the possibility of having the district be a sponsor.  Kristin spoke on how this is a fluid project and things are constantly changing.  Questions from the board were asked as far as the responsibilities of the district and what our deliverables would be.  Kristin will be attending the next board meeting on March 8, 2023, to answer these questions so the board can make a more informed decision on being a sponsor.
Next on the agenda was Betty Mobbs to request sponsorship to help build an outdoor classroom to teach regenerative ranching.  The target audience for this is FFA, 4-H, biology, ecology, agricultural and culinary students and adults. Wes Evans moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to sponsor Lazy J Ranch with a $2,000 contribution.   This will be done after the budget is revised for the remaining 2023 year.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was Kelli Moe, Boat Station Manager to discuss what the boat stations do and their vital role in the Invasive Species Program. Karla updated that the district should be receiving the MOU from ISDA in the next week.  

Next on the agenda was Joel Noland, Supervisor who had comments and concerns on our current yahoo email provider that the district uses.  This is an ongoing discussion that will be revisited at the next board meeting.

Next on the agenda was Bill Lillibridge, ISWCC to update the board on the Powder horn Bay Project through Leading Idaho Initiative.  This is a project that was submitted by Gregory Brands, landowner at Powder horn Bay.   Gregory Brands is requesting the district be the sponsor on this project.  Bill Lillibridge will look into the project site and the project application to see if this is something the district would be interested in sponsoring.  Bill will update the board at the next board meeting on March 8, 2023.  This action item will be carried forward to the March agenda.  No action was taken on this.
Next on the agenda was the Forestry Contest and sponsorship of this annual program.  This is a program that we sponsor each year with the Bonner County Soil & Water Conservation District.  Linda Ely moved, and Wes Evans seconded the motion to support the Forestry Contest with a $50.00 contribution.

MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the Spring Division Meeting venue.  Wes Evans moved, and Thomas Shaffer seconded the motion to give Karla Freeman, Disrtict Administrator permission to secure a venue for the upcoming spring meeting. MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was Laurin Scarcello, Chairman.  Laurin spoke on the Open Space flyer that he has created and asked everyone for feedback concerning this.  

Next on the agenda was an update from Jon Groth on the Kinston Cataldo Sewer Plant Project. This is moving forward, and the land has been acquired.  Construction bids should be going out in late summer or early fall of this year. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:45 am.

